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November 30, 2011

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director
N.H. Public Utilities Commission

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301

Re:  DW 11-238 Aquarion Water Company of New Hampshire, Inc.
2011 Water Infrastructure and Conservation Adjustment (WICA) Filing
Proposed Procedural Schedule

Dear Ms. Howland:

On October 27, 2011, Aquarion filed its 2011 Water Infrastructure and
Conservation Adjustment (WICA) filing. On November 8, 2011, Staff contacted the
Town of Hampton, the Town of North Hampton, the Town of Rye, the Office of the
Consumer Advocate (OCA), and Aquarion and proposed a procedural schedule for
review of the filing. The Town of Hampton has indicated that it will be participating, but
as of this date, Staff has not heard back from North Hampton or Rye. The OCA has
indicated that it likely will not participate. Staff and Aquarion propose the following
procedural schedule for the Commission’s consideration.

Data Requests Set 1 from Staff/Intervenors 11/18/11
Responses from Company 11/30/11
Technical Session 12/7/11 @ 9:00 AM

File Settlement or Individual Recommendations 12/21/11
Aquarion’s last WICA petition was approved by order nisi, therefore Staff and
Aquarion have not proposed a hearing date. Thank you in advance for the Commission’s
consideration of this proposed procedural schedule.
Sincerely,
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Marcia A. B. Thunberg
Staff Attorney

cc: Docket-Related Service List (via electronic distribution)



